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From the Editor

Dear Readers, welcome to the Spring Edition of Password, we hope you enjoy the many articles
of inferest from across the Province. Also we especially look forward to the launch of our 2024
Festival, where every Brother can play a part, further details are on pages 12 to 14.

The Provincial Communications Officer, W.Bro Peter Robinson would also like to welcome Mike
Howells, who takes over from Andy Moore as a Local Communications Officer for
Northampton, and would also like to thank Andy for all his hard work in the past.

Please keep your Local Communications Officer advised of any item of interest. It is only by
doing that he will be aware of what is happening in your Lodge or centre and have news of it

published in this magazine, on the Provincial website or social media.

Thank you

W. Bro Craig Bunday

Editor

This and previous PASSWORD editions are available at www.northants-huntsmasons.org.uk

Communications Committee Contacts

Peter Robinson

Simon Key
John Fergusson
William Diggins

07711 110667

07976 354768
07768 096301
01604 584213

Local Communications Officers

Mike Sheppard

Jack Summerfield

Simon Perry
Neil Langford
Mike Howells

Nigel Dickens
Craig Bunday

Stuart Morgan
Trevor Cook

01327 705600
07886 768189
01480 830257
07771 828583
07715 448203

07834 276463

07771 538661

07593 083324
07914 941579

Provincial Communications Officer &
Communciations Committee Chairman
Provincial Webmaster

Provincial Membership & Social Media Officer

Assistant Provincial Grand Secretary

Brackley, Daventry & Towcester (South West)
Corby

Huntingdon, Ramsey, St Ives & St Neots
Kettering & Thrapston

Northampton Lodges 360, 2555, 5694, 5978,
6838, 7557,8041,8576 & 9601
Northampton Lodges 1764, 1911, 2431, 3972
4990, 6977,8158,8844,9048, 9740
Peterborough, Oundle

Stamford

Wellingborough & Rushden
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Message From The Provincial Grand Master

Brethren,

As we move into
2018 we can reflect
on some excellent
memories of 2017 as
| believe that we
celebrated the
Tercentenary in style
with some
outstanding events.
Even now, members
still talk about the
Grand Lodge visit in
March and the
Peterborough parade
in June. We made the
most of the
opportunity to
celebrate and also to
bring Freemasonry

into public awareness.

There is now much to
look forward to, in
particular the launch
of our 2024 Festival
on behalf of the
Masonic Charitable
Foundation. Over the
coming six years | am
sure that we will all
enjoy the many
fundraising events

around the Province
as we strive to achieve
our target.

Whilst we have much
to be proud of and
much to look forward
to | do have to issue a
warning about
membership levels. In
recent times we have
managed to increase
our numbers but of
late the progress
seems to have stalled
somewhat. We do
continue to introduce
many quality men into
our Order but there
has been an alarming
number of
resignations in recent
months. We all need
to address this
problem in order to
retain the viability of
Freemasonry in our
Province as we know
it. We have buildings
to maintain, needy
brethren to support
and many national
and local charities

that we wish to assist
and all of these
important matters are
easier to deal with if
we have more
members. | feel that it
is the responsibility of
each one of us to be
aware of any problems
that may be facing a
member, particularly a
newer member, to
ensure that we deal
with those problems
and assist him to retain
his membership.

We need to ensure that
men are initiated into
an appropriate Lodge
and then given
guidance and support
to enable them to
enjoy what we do. |
think that our
procedures ensure that
we only bring the right
sort of people into
Masonry so if he
subsequently decides
to leave, it is probably
our fault and not his.
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| am currently
meeting and talking
with our Group
Officers to ensure that
the trend is
terminated and we
resume the growth
that we need to
ensure the future of
this very special
organisation.

The Tercentenary
gave me the
opportunity to apply
for two additional
Grand Rank
appointments and
also one promotion,

This enabled me to
| reward the work

B ihot W.Bro Ged

Dempsey has
carried out over a

| number of years, in
particular his
amazing efforts
with the Three
Pillars Feed The
Homeless Trust. | was
also able to reward
W.Bro Barry Howard
to acknowledge his
fantastic effort in
bringing our centre at
Sheaf Close into
being. It is the jewel in
our crown and we are
receiving visits from
many other Provinces
who have building
problems and are
seeking our advice. A
very appropriate
promotion is going fo
W.Bro Dick Godwin

who has done sterling
work with the South
West Group Officers.
These brethren will be
invested at the Grand
Lodge meeting in
March and | am sure
that we congratulate
them all.

Brethren, we have a
busy period ahead
and | look forward to
your ongoing support.

God bless you all.
RW.Bro Max Bayes

Provincial Grand
Master

“We need to ensure that Brethen are given
the appropriate guidance and support
to enable them to enjoy what we do”

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

New Appointments to The Provincial Executive

At the Three
Counties' Installation
meeting, the
Provincial Grand
Master, RW.Bro Max
Bayes, announced
that VW Bro Trevor
Boswell, PGSwdB,
would be standing
down as Deputy
Provincial Grand
Master and he would
express his sincere
thanks for VW.Bro

Trevor's contribution

in more detail at
Provincial Grand
Lodge in May 2018.

W.Bro Charles
Bennett, PSGD, the
current Assistant
Provincial Grand
Master would
become Deputy
Provincial Grand
Master with effect
from the next
meeting of Provincial
Grand Lodge in May
2018.

Furthermore, W.Bro
David Burton, PSGD,
would be carrying on
as Assistant
Provincial Grand
Master and W.Bro
Luigi Orsi, PAGDC,
would become part
of the Provincial
Executive as the
second Assistant
Provincial Grand
Master.

Left to Right: VW.Bro Trevor Boswell, W.Bro Charles Bennett,
W.Bro David Burton & W.Bro Luigi Orsi

O PASSWORD
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New Grand Officer Appointments

As part of the Tercentenary Celebrations, Grand Rank appointments and
promotions have been made. We hereby detail below the first appointments
and promotions to craft Grand Rank for Brethren in this Province which will
take place at the Quarterly Communication meeting in March 2018.

W.Bro Barry John
Howard - Eleanor Cross
Lodge No 1764

W.Bro Barry is an
experienced Freemason
who has served his Lodge
and Province well over

many years.

Many will recall his
significant contribution in
bringing the Provincial
HQ at Sheaf Close into
fruition in 2013 and is

now advising Grand
Lodge on developing and
building Masonic Halls.

W.Bro Gerard Thomas
Dempsey — Euston
Lodge No 2283

W.Bro Ged is a very busy
Freemason and is well
known to many because
he was the Provincial
Junior Grand Warden in
2015/16, an
appointment that he
served with some

considerable distinction.
Equally, others may know
him as one of the
founders and driving
forces behind The 3
Pillars Feeding The
Homeless Trust.

Our congratulations are
also extended to the
following Brethren for
their respective
Promotions to Past Junior
Grand Deacon:

W.Bro Richard Godwin -
Danetre Lodge No 8594

W.Bro Charles Overland
— Old Kimboltonians
Lodge No 7204

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

A Festival of Lessons and Carols

On a very chilly, snow-
laden December 10th,
2017, brave souls from
around the Province
joined together at
Peterborough Cathedral
for the Province's Annual
Festival of Lessons &
Carols.

Even with the cold
weather and poor
travelling conditions, this
magpnificent building was
filled by Brethren from
across the Province
together with members of
their family and friends.

The Mayor of
Peterborough, CllIr John
Fox, was amongst the
civic dignitaries in
attendance. Also present
were the Deputy Lord
Lieutenant for
Cambridgeshire, Richard
Barnwell; Clir Tim Drye,
Deputy Mayor of
Stamford; ClIr Sarah
Conboy, Mayor of
Godmanchester Town
Council; Mrs Patricia
Stuart-Mogg, Town Clerk
of Stamford Town
Council; Cllr Anthony
Storey, Mayor of Stamford

L

Left to right, Lady Victoria Leatham, Cllr Tim Drye,
Mr Richard Barnwell, Clir Anthony Storey,

Mrs Valerie Storey, Clir John Fox, Clir Judy Fox,
RW.Bro Max Bayes PGM, Mrs Patricia Stuart-Mogg,
Mr David Stuart-Mogg, Mrs Mary Laing,

Mr David Laing and Mr Simon Leatham

Town Council; and Mrs
Valerie Storey, Consort,
Mayor of Stamford.

The Acting Dean of
Peterborough, Canon Tim
Alban Jones, led the
service. Lessons were
read by the Provincial
Grand Master, RW.Bro
Max Bayes, as well as the
heads of other orders in
the Province including the
soon to be outgoing
Grand Superintendent, E
Comp Wayne Williams

and the Provincial Grand
Master for the Mark
Degree, WBro Bob
Stokes.

Following the service,
Peterborough lodges
hosted mince pies and
refreshments, which were
enjoyed by all.

© PASSWORD
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Three Pillars - Just Giving Page Set Up

The ongoing good news
stories from the charity
continue to highlight the
work W.Bro Mick Pescod,
W.Bro Ged Dempsey and
their team do. Here is
Brian’s story:

Brian was homeless in
Huntingdon, his wife died
two years ago and after
nursing her for 4 years he
was devastated. To add
even more pressure his
business failed because
he devoted his time to his
wife's care and ended up
in significant debt. This
resulted in him losing his
house and his mental
health deteriorated to a
point where he was
considering suicide.
W.Bro Mick was contacted
by someone who works
with the Cambridge
Homeless about Brian.
Mick went to see Brian
and asked W.Bro Ged to
look to see if The 3 Pillars
could assist.

Ged met Brian the
following day, and
provided him with a
mobile phone and some

credit so we could stay in
contact with him and be
available if he needed us.
Ged also contacted the
YMCA in Peterborough
and arranged to collect
Brian to take him for an
interview following which
he was accepted and
given a one bed
apartment. The YMCA
have arranged his
benefits, registered him
with a doctor, a dentist,
mental health nurse and
an optician.

The 3 Pillars - feeding the
Homeless have provided
him with bedding, pots
and pans, cutlery and
food shopping for the last
3 weeks until his benefits
are through. Brian had a
nice Christmas and New
Year in a warm
apartment instead of
sleeping in a bus shelter
in Huntingdon.

Brian wanted to repay the
charity so he set up a 'Just
giving page - Amazon'
which has been amazing,
within the first few days of
the site going live the
charity received over

£600.00 of donations
including sleeping bags,
gloves, scarves, socks,
toiletries and many other
items;

The direct link to the wish
list is
https://www.amazon.co.u
k/ap/registry/wishlist/1B5
SD6P4462K8

Anyone can now look at
the list of items that we
need purchase them and
they will be delivered to
The 3 Pillars nominated
address.

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Update From

January 2018 saw the
launch of the new style
Information Evenings within
the Province with Anglo
Scottish and the Towcestrian
Lodges hosting them for the
Northampton and South-
West centres respectively.
These events were supported
by the Provincial Grand
Master, RW Bro Max Bayes
and Assistant Provincial
Grand Master, W Bro
Charles Bennett.

A total of 25 gentlemen
attended the evenings and,
importantly, their feedback
was overwhelmingly
positive...

What are these
Information Evenings?

The Information Evenings
are designed to complement
the Initiates' Suppers that
take place in the second half
of the season because their
format is slightly different.

They are focused on a centre
and offer the Lodges within
each centre the opportunity
of having a joint event for
gentlemen rather than
perhaps struggling to put

one on by themselves.
Additionally, it also provides
those who have approached
us via the internet and been
screened by a Group Officer
the opportunity to attend.

What is the format?

The host Lodge within the
centre would open as
normal and conduct their
business quickly and
efficiently (no more than 30
mins)

While the Lodge conducts its
business the gentlemen
would be looked after
outside

The gentlemen would then

be invited into the Lodge and

take their seat with their
hosts

The presentation is divided
into 3 sections: a brief
history of Freemasonry, why
gentlemen become
Freemasons & then three
Freemasons explain what
they enjoy and get from
Freemasonry

Questions and Answers

Provincial Membership Officer

After this, the gentlemen are
able to enjoy a normal
Festive Board and experience
the social side of
Freemasonry which we all
enjoy and appreciate.

The 'host' Lodge within the
centre or combined centre is
usually one which has a gap
in their programme to
accommodate this
Information Evening.

If you would be interested in
hosting an Information
Evening for your centre then
please feel free to make
contact with me by sending
an e-mail to
pmo@northants-
huntsmasons.org.uk

W.Bro John Fergusson
Provincial Membership
Officer

For more information please visit the Provincial Website
www.northants-huntsmasons.org.uk

@ PASSWORD

SPRING 2018 - NEWSLETTER OF THE PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE OF NORTHAMPTONSHIRE



MCF Award Presentations

As 2017, our
Tercentenary Year,
drew to a close, the
Provincial Grand
Master, RW.Bro Max
Bayes, was able to
present the winners of
the MCF Community
Awards with their

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

certificates at two
special events at
Northampton and
Peterborough.

This finale of our
Tercentenary Year was
a fitting tribute to what
Freemasonry is all
about, helping others.

Our PGM was very
firm as he stated 2017
was a celebratory year,
and now it is time to
look forward, as we
step into 2018, and
the next exciting phase
of Freemasonry in the
Province..............
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

2024 Festival Launch

By the time you read this,
the 2024 Masonic
Charitable Foundation
Festival will be upon us.
For the next six years,
until 2024, we will be
attempting to raise at
least £2.024m in support
of this, our national
Masonic charity.

It provides invaluable
support for Freemasons
and their families, many
of them in this Province.
Whilst this is its main
focus, it also supports
charities in the wider
community.

This is tremendous
opportunity for us to
demonstrate the strength
of our fraternity, our care
for members of the
Masonic family and

our generosity towards
the wider community.

By far the most reliable
way of us reaching our
target is through the

commitment of each of us

to anRegular Payment

12 ®

y ¥

Promise. Through this, a
regular donation will be
made to our Lodge's
Relief Chest from which
transfers can be made to
the Festival.

There will also be
numerous other fund
raising activities, at
Individual, Lodge and
Provincial level.

The first of these is the
raffle for prizes that
money can't buy - the
honour of being picked
up at home by a
Provincial DC, being
hosted by a member of
the Executive on an
official visit, being wined

w_m
L*4
(™

or;d .t.JI-ined and then taken
home the Provincial DC.

Each Lodge's Charity
Steward will have a key
part to play in the Festival
and in guiding his Lodge
towards its target. In his
support, we have a
Festival Committee,
chaired by the'Deputy.
Provincial Grand Master.
Every area of the Province
is represented on this
Committee. Committee
members and your local
representatives are listed
on the right.

2
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Supportin Northamptonshire

& Huntingdonshire

(52 |

FREEMASONS & THEIR FAMILIES

atanannual
cost of

JYEARS

Last Northamptonshire
to local charities in & Huntingdonshire a

Northamptonshire Festival Appeal
& Huntingdonshire

£42 663

ROYAL MASONIC

BENEVOLENT INSTITUTION |
/

Festival Committee and Local Representatives

* Chairman Trevor Boswell 07710 067630

Look out ¢ * ProvGTre@s David Watson 07971 177746
of ":" LY . ProvGChStwd Gerry Crawford 07802 696104
Festivql L:un . * ProvCommOfficer  Peter Robinson 07711 110667
Bookiet of Yo:;r e Secretary Eric Ellison 07595 380706
local Centre ¢ Corby William Glover 07725 414297
* Huntingdon Francis Margét 07860 577740

® Kettering Luigi Orsi 07710 075802

* Northampton Roger Blason 07968 655394

* Northampton Daniel Day 07969 068384

® Peterborough Paul Baldwin 01733 208142

* South West Chris Mullen 07808 391467

* Stamford Stuart Morgan 01780 755840

* Wellingborough Barry Weigleb 07973 552830

For more information please contact your Lodge Charity Steward,
local member of the Festival Committee or the
Provincial Grand Charity Steward - pgchstwd@northants-huntsmasons.org.uk.
Alternatively, log on to the Provincial website
www.northants-huntsmasons.org.uk/2024festival,
¥ @GerryPrGChStwd ¥ @2024festival
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Can you nominate a local charity

for an MCF Charity Grant?

Did you know the MCF
uses about two thirds
of its annual grant
making supporting
Masons and Masonic
families in distressed
circumstances
nationwide? [t uses the

Charity Grants.

The MCF is changing
the way in which its
Charity Grants are
made. Acknowledging
that local Masons are
well placed to know of

;r"'r!"‘r: TE

4

distributed, you may
not think this is such a

bad ideal

How can you help? Do
you know of a local
charity that is
deserving of an MCF

remaining third to
make grants to
registered charities not
connected with
Freemasonry. It terms
these donations
“Charity Grants.” The
recent Tercentenary
Community Awards
are examples of

the most deserving
local charities, the
MCF would like local
Masons to be more
involved by
encouraging
applications from
deserving local
charities. Since this is
our money being

Charity Grant? If so
please encourage
them to complete the
online application at
https://mcf.org.uk/char
ities/

Northamptonshire & Huntingdonshire

@ PASSWORD
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Doug Robinson - A Boy’s Own Story

Doug 'Robbie'
Robinson, who passed
to the Grand Lodge
Above in November
2017, had many a
'Boy's Own' Story to tell
from his experiences in
World War Two.

At the outbreak of the
war he joined the
home guard, until he
eventually signed on
with the RAF and
became a pilot. He
was sent to South
Africa for pilot training
and on his return the
troopship he was
aboard was torpedoed
and sank.
Subsequently Doug
found himself cast
adrift in a life raft,
without food or fresh
water for several days
until his rescue.

He saw active service
piloting a Handley
Page Halifax Bomber
on many night raids

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

over Germany. It was
on one of these night
raids whilst flying
Halifax HX333 that the
plane was badly shot
up and became
impossible to fly, Doug
ordered his crew out
but they were one
parachute short. He
said that he would
remain to take the
plane down, and

his flight engineer
refused the last
parachute too,
insisting that he
stayed on board
with Doug. The
plane was
successfully crash
landed and he and
the flight engineer
only sustained

W.Bro Doug pictured with
his beloved wife Cicerly

minor injuries. He and
the rest of the crew
were captured by the
Germans and spent
the rest of the war in a
POW camp.

Doug left the RAF in
1948 and resumed his
banking career with
the TSB. He joined
Freemasonry in Spilsby,
Leicestershire and
became a joining
member of St Wilfrid
Lodge in our Province
in the 1990s.

s 0 |
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Kingsley Lodge Celebrate 125 Years and 1000 Meetings

On the 27th of There cannot be Parlioment and 14
October 2017 a very  many Lodges who Mayors.

special birthday was can boast of having These are high
celebrated at Sheaf two Grand honours of which
Close with a Banner Treasurers, two Kingsley Lodge is
rededication in the Deputy Provincial justifiably proud.
presence of the Grand Masters, an Kingsley Lodge
Provincial Executive Assistant Provincial remains in good
and led by the Grand Master, two heart with members
Provincial Grand Provincial Grand who are committed
Master RW.Bro Max Secretaries, a Grand to carrying the Lodge
Bayes as well as 130 Superintendent, a forward for the
Brethren, when Member of future.

Kingsley Lodge
celebrated its
125th
Anniversary of its
consecration and
its unbroken run
of 1000 regular
meetings, quite
an achievement
and in spite of the
provisions
resulting from the
1st and 2nd
World Wars.

Members of Kingsley Lodge and guests at
the rededecation
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Dr Field Banner Rededication
Chaplain spoke about

On 8th January 2018,  their Installation the Lodge's history
our Provincial Grand meeting this year and enlightened a few
Master, RW.Bro Max marked the Lodge's of the newer members
Bayes, rededicated 50th birthday. The about the history of
the banner of Dr Field ~ Master, WBro Tim their Lodge.

Lodge. He was very Smith accepted the The meeting was

well supported by rededicated banner followed by a very
members of the on behalf of the enjoyable Festive
Provincial team, and Lodge. During the Board which finished
there were many meeting, the the evening off in fine
Brethren in Provincial Grand 51y|e_

attendance from
across the Province of
Northamptonshire
and Huntingdonshire.

It was a great evening
with the banner being
rededicated by the
Provincial Grand
Master with the
assistance of the
Provincial Grand
Chaplain, W.Bro Rev
John Simmons.

Dr Field Lodge was
consecrated on 9th From left to right: W.Bro Paul Sparks; W.Bro Kevin Foreman;
October 1967 and RW.Bro Max Bayes, Provincial Grand Master;

W.Bro Tim Smith, Worshipful Master;
W.Bro Roy Sparks, and Bro Mark Pooley
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Portuguese

Odyssey:

The Lodge of the Oldest Ally 9524

W.Bro David Nicholas of
Danetre Lodge writes:

“Compared to the epic
voyages of the great
Portuguese explorer Vasco
da Gama, this was a mere
splash in the ocean. But our
Masonic Portuguese odyssey
has certainly been a
pleasurable and often
exciting voyage of discovery.
Which is why | now
recommend it fo you.

It all started with a visit to
W.Bro Bill Mead back in
2012. Bill surprised me by
saying that he and his wife
Betty were off to Portugal for
a rather different Lodge
meeting at The Lodge of the
Oldest Ally near Lisbon. |
told him over a thousand
miles seemed rather a long
way to go for a Lodge
meeting. But when he
explained the details of the
trip | realised that it offered
the chance of a rather
unusual Masonic adventure.
And | like adventures!

The Lodge of the Oldest Ally
was consecrated at Daventry
Masonic Centre in 1993, is
run in English to English
constitution and is a craft
Lodge within our Province.

@ PASSW@ORD

The Lodge meets twice a
year, the first Saturday in
May at Daventry Masonic
Centre and again on the first
Saturday in October in
Cascais.

In 2014 | decided to make
the effort and visit The Lodge
of the Oldest Ally (Portugal is
indeed Britain's oldest ally -
the Anglo-Portuguese Treaty
dates from 1373 and is the
oldest alliance in the world
that is still in force). It was
W.Bro Jack Hirst who
planned our trip and my wife
Susan and | accompanied
Jack and his wife Linda on a
flight to Porto a week before
the Lodge meeting.

Hiring a car, we wound our
way through north and
central Portugal staying in a
string of fascinating
Pousadas (often old and
historic buildings which have
been transformed into very
comfortable hotels — the
Portuguese version of Spain's
Paradors). In Obidos we
stayed in a castle
overlooking the town's
cobbled street and enjoyed
Obidos's sweet after-dinner
treat — Cherry Liqueur!

When we arrived in Cascais

SPRING 2018 -

(a smart seaside resort 30
kilometres to the west of
Lisbon) we were met by the
Portuguese Brethren who
very kindly took the time to
show us some of Lisbon's
historic sights. Lying on the
banks of the River Tagus, the
Portuguese capital is one of
the oldest cities in the world.
It was from here that Vasco
da Gama set out on his 16th
century voyages of discovery
(he was the first European
explorer to reach India by
sea). But more of Lisbon
later.

We were made to feel so
welcome that we couldn't
wait to get back. So fast-
forward to our return last

year.
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In mid-September my wife
and | took Brittany Ferries'
from Plymouth to Santander,

ensuring we were fully
refreshed to enjoy our
journey though central
Spain, which has so much to
offer. Especially the amazing
aqueduct the Romans built
in Segovia over 2000 years
ago. The City of Merida
(The furthest west the
Romans settled) is a gem of
Roman history. Even a Ben
Hur type arenal

With the top down on our 2
seater and the warm air
running through our hair we
headed further south
through Cordoba and on to
the Costa del Sol. We stayed
with friends who have an
apartment on the coast.
After all the culture there was
nothing like a cold beer at a
beach café lasting 5 days!

Heading north west and over
the frontier into Portugal the
temperature hit 37 degrees
so a good meal and rest in a

charming B&B in the
beautiful Portuguese town of
Serpa created a very special
oasis for us. Recharged we
headed the-our final
destination over 150 miles
away in Lisbon.

A highlight of our time in
Lisbon was a journey over
the rooftops in a ski lift type
gondola to arrive at an
amazing Aquarium.

It was built on stilts in water
and contained 32 separate
aquariums, the largest of
which contained over 2.5
million litres of salted water.
We were guided though
Sharks, Rays, and a
multitude of fascinating
creatures. Our very
knowledgeable English
speaking guide explained
the whole underwater world
that surrounded us.

Then just a short walk to a
Brazilian restaurant for
dinner along with a kick
from a very refreshing iced
Brazilian liquid!

The Lodge meeting was held
on the Saturday afternoon
where W.Bro Dr A.FED. Paiva
Master of The Lodge Of The
Oldest Ally conducted the
Lodge Business. (All done in
English). Following the
meeting we joined the ladies
for a drink before Brethren
and guests enjoyed a more
formal festive board, with a

very special warmth that only
Brethren and guests from
two nations can produce.

| was so pleased | had met
W.Bro Bill Mead that day in
2012. We have been to
Lisbon on Masonic business
three times now, feel we
have some very good friends
there and have already
joined the Lodge and
booked our trip for next
October.

The next meeting of the
Lodge Of The Oldest Ally will
be the installation meeting
on the afternoon of Saturday
6th May at The Daventry
Masonic Centre W.Bro Mike
Green is the Lodge Secretary.

| will perhaps see you all in
Daventry for the May
installation meeting or next

October in Lisbon.” A

Qut

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

Richard Sandbach Lodge Of Research -
A Daily Advancement

An installation meeting
for The Richard Sandbach
Lodge of Research is
slightly different to any
other Lodge in the
Province. Yes, The newly
installed Master has to do
a lot of work appointing
his officers for the
incoming year. But there
is more work for the WM
— he has to deliver an
Installation Lecture on a
Masonic Topic of his
choice.

On Monday the 23rd of
October 2017, W.Bro
Jonathon Hibbins
became the new Master
in The Province's Premier
Lodge for Research, and
in keeping with the
tradition, delivered his
Installation lecture, which
was entitled 'Was Sir
Christopher Wren a
Freemason?’

Whbro Hibbins spoke with
a great deal of
enthusiasm; it was clearly
a subject he had
researched in-depth.
Several distinguished

Brethren were
present,
including W.Bro
Michael Branch
PAGDC, the
official
representative of
the Provincial
Grand Master.

The Lodge of
Research was
founded in tribute to
RW.Bro Richard
Sandbach, a dedicated
and well respected
Masonic historian, writer
and orator.

The Lodge aims to further
Masonic education by
delivering orations,
presentations and
displays to
brethren at their
meetings, both
in Peterborough
and elsewhere.
At the time of
going to print,
we will sadly
have missed
their January
meeting at
Corby Masonic

Members of the Lodge

Centre on the 15th of
January 2018, when
W.Bro Dickon Sandbach
and his team performed
a demonstration and
explanation of the salient
parts of the First Degree
ceremony to the Joint
Corby Lodges of
Instruction.

W.Bro Hibbins during his lecture
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A big event in the diary of
the Lodge is the Annual
Richard Sandbach
Lecture. This year's
Lecture will be entitled
‘From Darkness into Light
— A Personal Journey’,
and will be presented by
VW.Bro Wayne Williams
on the 19th of March
2018 at Peterborough
Masonic Centre, Ellindon.
This Lecture will have
extra special significance,
as VW.Bro Wayne retires
from his Office as Most

T
il’- #
4

Excellent Grand
Superintendent in Holy
Royal Arch.

Looking further ahead, on
Monday 3rd May, the
Provincial demonstration
team will be delivering
their new historical play
for The Lodge, again in
Ellindon.

It shouldn't go overlooked
that the Richard Sandbach
Lodge is a key Provincial
asset and a significant

Research Lodge, the diary
of upcoming events
cement this, and all
Brethren are encouraged
to visit the Lodge, or
indeed become members
if they feel their Masonic
path lies along the study
info the history of our
Fraternity.

Any Brother who finds this
of interest can get in
touch with the Lodge
Secretary,

The Annual Richard Sandbach Lecture

Presantation
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The Richard Sanbbach
Tobge of Beseareh
0. 0600

= is open to ALL Masons
A Personal Journey 0 bo hald at
Ellindon Masonic Centre
Peterborough
PE3IBRD

6.15pm
19th March 2018

By VWBro Wayne Williams
Grand Supt Holy Royal Arch

Northamptonshire & Huntingdonshire
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News From Provincial Grand Lodge

We are very sad to
announce the passing
of two distinguished
Brothers.

W.Bro Lyndon Cameron
Price PAGDC passed away
on Tuesday the 26th of
December 2017.

He was the second person
to be initiated into newly-
consecrated Ferraria
Lodge No. 8489,
becoming Master in 1982.
Lyndon was also a joining
member of Northants &
Hunts Lodge of Installed
Masters No. 3422, and an
honorary member of
Nantahala Lodge No.
9805 and Corbie Lodge
No. 9155. He was also a
past Preceptor of Corby
United Lodge of
Instruction.

Lyndon received his first
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Provincial promotion in
1988 and rose through
the ranks to become
active Provincial Senior
Grand Warden in 2005.
He was made Group
Officer in 2007, the same
year he received Grand
Rank promotion to Past
Assistant Grand Director
of Ceremonies.

Lyndon was also very
active in Chapter and
Rose Croix.

W.Bro Kenneth George
Bacon PAGDC passed to
The Grand Lodge Above
on Saturday the 6th of
January 2018. He was 87
years old. Ken was
initiated into St Crispin
Lodge No. 5627 in 1971.
He became Master in
1981. He was also a
joining member of
Northants & Hunts Lodge
of Installed Masters No.
3422 and served as
Chaplain in 2009.

Ken received his first
Craft Provincial
appointment in 1987,
when he was made active
Provincial Grand
Standard Bearer. He rose
through the ranks
becoming Past Provincial

Senior Grand Warden in
1999. He was made
Group Officer in 2004,
the same year he
received promotion to
Grand Rank as Past
Assistant Grand Director
of Ceremonies.

Ken was exalted into St.
Crispin Chapter No.
5627 in 1975 and was
very active in HRA,
attaining Provincial Rank
and eventually becoming

Past Grand Sword Bearer
in 2002.

Ken was a member of
many other orders and
received the equivalent of
Grand Rank in all of
them.

Both were very hard-
working and well-
respected Masons and
will be sorely missed by
all who knew them.
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Kettering &
Thrapston

WY

“The Masonic Fishing
Charity's aim is to bring
an interactive fishing and
countryside experience to
people with special
needs”.

It achieves this by running
fishing events, both
coarse and fly, at various
fisheries and inviting
participants from special
needs schools and
centres and people who
have suffered trauma to

Ringsiead Island Fishery 21 Saptembear 2007

Local Communication
Officer

Neil Langford

07771 828583

e: neilslangford@gmail.com

come and join in.

This is far more than just
a days fishing though! It
enables mentally disabled
people to gain in
confidence, meet new
challenges and achieve
tangible results to take
away; it helps
disadvantaged people
and those from harsh
backgrounds to renew
their confidence in
meeting people and
interacting with adults
from outside their
spheres; it helps
physically disabled

people (including war
heroes and stroke victims)
to participate and
experience something
that may otherwise be

unavailable to them and
it enables our volunteers
to give back to the
community and have
some fun along the way.
The charity is completely
run by volunteers and is a
non profit making
enterprise.

For more information,
please visit
www.mtsfc.org.uk
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News From Around The Province

Corby

On Friday 15th
December 2017,

the Lodge of Heritage No
9344 was pleased to
welcome the 'Birthday Party'
celebrating the 92nd
Birthday of W.Bro Arthur
March of the Old
Kimboltonians Lodge No
7204. You will see that the
party contained a several
senior Freemasons, including
the current PGM (who
sneaked in under a
pseudonym) and the Past
PGM, amongst others.

Donations received in
memory of Mrs
Catherine Geekie (Cathie)
for Cransley Hospice
amounted to £810.00. They
came from the Lodge of St
Giles No 8736, The
Provincial Grand Lodge of
Beds and Northants,the
Royal Order of Scotland and
from her many friends and
relatives. The kindness and
loving care she received
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Local Communication Officer
Jack Summerfield

07886 768189

e: jacksummerfield@btinternet.com
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Back row: W.Bro David O'Leary, W.Bro Jeremy Allen,
W.Bro Jeff Chambers, W.Bro Mark Constant, W.Bro Jim Spence,
W.Bro David Jackson, W.Bro David Hilton, W.Bro Rodney Phillips,
W.Bro Andy Adamson. Front row: W.Bro Bernie Docherty,
W.Bro Jim Boughton, W.Bro George Bonham, RW.Bro Max Bayes,
W.Bro Arthur March, RW.Bro Barrie Hall, W.Bro Tommy Hall,
W.Bro Barry Cole.

from all of the staff at
Cransley was excellent and
for this the family give
thanks. The photograph is of
W.Bro Stuart Geekie handing
over the cheques for the
above amount to Fiona
Wiseman, Consultant in
Palliative care and two of the
nursing staff who attended
Cathie during her stay at
Cransley Hospice.
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Huntingdon,
Ramsey,

St lves,

St Neots,
Kimbolton

A real family affair at
Socrates Lodge 373
(Huntingdon) the second
oldest lodge in the Province
with three Grand Lodge
Officers 2 active Provincial
Officers and some 60
Brethren present witnessed
the Worshipful Master Brian
Bennett initiate Mark and
Dorrie Mcilwian, Father and
Son, in a double ceremony
at the Socrates Christmas
meeting on the 21st
December.

The meeting of St Ivo
Lodge No. 2684

held on the 6th December at
the Masonic Temple, The
Quay, St Ives, proved to be a
special one for WBro Simon
Perry.

Eighty-nine Brethren were
present to witness what
proved to be a wonderful
ceremony.

Bro Matthew is the 4th
generation of the Perry
family to be initiated into St
Ivo Lodge. He is also one of

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

Local Communication Officer

Simon Perry
01480 830257

e: simon@thehiltonpow.co.uk

Pictured Bro G. Lumley, Bro D. Mcilwain,
W.Bro B. Bennett, Bro M. Mcilwian, Bro R. Keen

the Lodge's youngest
members having been
initiated just two weeks
before his 22nd
birthday

W.Bro Brian Perry,
Matthew's grandfather
and a former secretary
of the Lodge, was
initiated in 1983. His
great grandfather, Bro
Clifford Perry, was
initiated in 1988.

W.Bro Francis Margét, Bro Matthew Perry,
W.Bro Simon Perry and W.Bro Barry Smethurst
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News From Around The Province

Northampton

Piscator Lodge
Hosts Combined
Southern Festival of
Stability

The Combined Southern
Festival of Stability Meeting is
a bi-annual event, which for
the past two seasons has
been hosted by Corinthian
Lodge and held in
Brentwood Essex. It is an all-
inclusive event that is very
well supported with
representatives from many
sister lodges swelling the
numbers and taking an
active part in the Initiation
ceremony.

On the 7th of October 2017,
Piscator Lodge were
honoured to host this event
for the first time in this
Province. They initiated Bro
Cameron Roy Nixson-Engel
info Freemasonry in fine
fashion. The ceremony was
conducted by the Worshipful
Master, W.Bro Daniel Day, in
Strict Stability ritual with
masters of sister lodges

Local Communication Officer

Mike Howells
07715 448203

e: m.howells101@btinternet.com

Many distinguished brethren were in attendance
including the PGM, DPGM, and APGMs

twenty-six members of sister
lodges.

acting as wardens and a
past master delivering the
Charge After Initiation.

With just 16 Stability lodges
left in the country, and
Piscator being the only
Stability lodge in our
Province, this proved to be a
highly charged event with
some 90-plus Masons in
attendance.

The level of Provincial
support gave the event a
huge boost; there were five
Grand Officers present,
twenty-six brethren from
within the Province, and

The Festive Board was a very
joyous occasion with good
food, wine and much
merriment. Everyone was
well entertained by the
professional showmanship of
W.Bro Miki Travis from
Chelsea Lodge No.3098.
This was a once in a lifetime
opportunity to showcase
Stability Ritual on home
ground, and with the very
generous support of the
Province, Piscator Lodge did
so proudly and with great
finesse.

@ PASSWORD

SPRING 2018 -

NEWSLETTER OF THE PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE OF NORTHAMPTONSHIRE



Northampton

£25,000 For
Arthritis Care

On Thursday the 28th of
September 2017, the Deputy
Provincial Grand Master,
VW.Bro Trevor Boswell, was
pleased to present a cheque
for £25,000 from the
Masonic Charitable
Foundation (MCF) to
Cassandra Kamara from
Arthritis Care (pictured).

The funding will support the
development of 50 new

The Oldest Swinger
In Town

Kingsley Lodge again hits
the news with the
installation of its 126th
Master, not an
uncommon event.
However, the installation
of W.Bro Bob Dickens into
the chair of King
Solomon for the first time
was unusual

Local Communication Officer | ¥

Nigel Dickens 1
07834 276463 ’
e: nigel.dickens@gmail.com

P

groups across
England and
Wales. These are
often a lifeline for
people who may
have become ]
isolated because of
their condition.
Over 10 million
people in the UK
currently live with
the often
excruciating and debilitating
pain and fatigue of arthritis.
In a recent survey, Arthritis
Care, found that over 50 per
cent of people with arthritis

-

felt isolated and 79 per cent
had experienced anxiety or
depression.

because at 91 years old
he is the oldest first time
Master in Kingsley Lodge,
the oldest since W.Bro
Reg Hurst who was 90
years old during the
millennium year.

Also his son, W.Bro Nigel
Dickens was the Installing
Master

W.Bro Bob with his son W.Bro Nigel
and W.BroChris Zouch PPJGD (Beds)
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News From Around The Province

Local Communication Officer
Craig Bunday

07771 538661

e: craigbunday@hotmail.co.uk

Peterborough

Christmas Parties to
remember

Over the last decade or so,
the Lodges and the Masonic
Centre at Peterborough have
had the pleasure of hosting
a Christmas party for the
neighbouring Helthwate
Special School's pupils.

A very excited bunch of boys
and girls, ages ranging from
10 to 14, together with
several teachers and supply
teachers arrive at The
Ellindon Centre at about

noon a week before
Christmas.

Prior to their arrival the said
teachers have been to
deposit boxes of chocolates,
prizes and bunting. Also,
John Statham, Bar Steward
at Ellindon, has set out long
tables and chairs (very much
like setting up for a Lodge
Festive Board!) in the main
hall together with tables in
the front entrance hall and
on the dance floor.

Meanwhile, Craig Jones is
busy in the kitchen
assembling sandwiches,
cakes and soft drinks — all
ready to cater for 120
hungry and noisy children!
To begin the party, the staff
of Helthwate School,
organise games and
activities and one can only
imagine the noise and
excitement that ensues. They
do believe, however, that the
highlight of the event for the
boys and girls is sitting down
at tables groaning with food
and drink and tucking into
cheese, egg and jam
sandwiches following by

cake and chocolate. Silence
ensues!

As the children leave the
building, they call out their
thanks to the staff at Ellindon
and by 2.30pm, all that is
left in the main hall are a
few crumbs and an odd
party hat or two.

The teachers tell us that the
children get very excited
about this party two or three
days before the event and
many of the children express
their thanks to Peterborough
Masonic Centre by writing
thank you letters with
pictures of themselves
enjoying the day.
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Wellingborough
& Rushden

Local Communication Officer

Trevor Cook
07914 941579

e: trevorcook@live.co.uk

Scout Lodge Ladies’ Night Benefits Local Causes

During the 2016/17
Masonic season, the
Worshipful Master of
Scout Lodge No. 9814,
W.Bro Kris Roberts,
held a very successful
Ladies’ Festival at
Wellingborough
Masonic Hall. Kris's
mother, Mrs Shirley
Roberts, was the
Principal Lady.

The Ladies’ Festival
took place on the 29th
April 2017. The meal
and entertainment
were first class.

During the evening a
raffle was held, which
raised £400.

Of this, Kris donated
£200 to Wilby and
Great Doddington
Scout Group, where he
is Scout Leader.

Shirley chose to donate
the remainder to
Cransley Hospice Trust
in Kettering, which
supported one of her
close friends before
her sad passing.
Shirley and Kris visited
Cransley Hospice on
the 20th of January

2018 to make the
presentation, as shown in
the above photograph.
Both organisations were
very pleased to receive
the donations and gave
their grateful thanks to the
Scout Lodge for their
valued support.

Shirley Roberts and her son, W.Bro Kris Roberts, presenting
a cheque for £200 to Dawn Harkins, Ward Sister at Cransley Hospice
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News From Around The Province

Stamford

Stamford Masonic
Centre Improvements

The Stamford Masonic Centre
draws many admiring
comments from Masons and
visitors alike. It is a fine old
building that, not surprisingly,
needs constant care and
attention if it is to continue to
serve us into the future.

To ensure continuous

improvement the committee has

taken steps to protect its future
by announcing several new
works. The building itself is in a

conservation area therefore any

such works have to be carefully
planned to comply with the
uniqueness of its surroundings.
The building was previously the
Bluecoat School before it was
purchased for £15,000 by
Stamford Masons in 1977. The

layout has significantly changed

since that time to make it info a
functioning Masonic centre. But
its not just Masons who benefit

from what the SMC has to offer.

The past year has also seen
over fifty commercial events.
The building works, which will
be carried out progressively

Local Communication Officer

Stuart Morgan
07593 083324

e: sagittarians@hotmail.co.uk

over the next twelve months,
include replacement of the
windows in the main dining
hall.

Also, the committee have
come up with novel
approaches to recruit
Masons into this
improvement activity. There
are discussions that will have
volunteers form a Lodge
Rental Review Committee to
inform and direct future
financial planning for the
SMC as a whole. Lodges
have also organised
numerous events that
encourage further use of the
facilities we share. These
include a St. George's Day
Carvery organised by Vale of
Welland Lodge and a 'Fur
and Feather' dinner
organised by Good Intent
Rose Croix.

Recently the SMC hosted the
third annual Stamford Inter
Craft Lodge Quiz. There
were six Craft Lodge teams
who competed for the
Challenge Shield, which was
won by a team from the
Lodge of Merit. Proceedings
included an excellent

sausage and mash supper. It
was great to see some new
faces including Brethren and
family from Pro Musica who
entered a team for the first
time.

Another initiative is the
establishment of a 'Friends of
Stamford Masonic Centre'
fund and various ways
Brethren can contribute.

The SMC Committee and
Brethren are extremely
grateful to the Province for
assisting them with a loan
from the Provincial Building
Fund. That loan, along with
the hard work being put in
by the Committee and
Brethren should ensure the
Centre continues to serve the
Stamford community and us
for many more years to
come.
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News From Other Orders

The 31st January 2018 was the
day the curtain came down on
the tenure of E Comp Wayne
Edward Williams as the Most
Excellent Grand Superintendent
over the Holy Royal Arch in the
Province.

He was only the 12th Grand
Superintendent of this Province,
and by his own admission, his
Holy Royal Arch career prior to
May 2007 had been somewhat
less than spectacular — his focus
had invariably been on his Craft
involvements as Assistant
Provincial Grand Master and
Provincial Grand Secretary. By
contrast, during his tenure as
Grand Superintendent, his
achievements have been more
than spectacular. In those early
days when speaking to Craft
Masons who were not
Companions, he would often
remind them that he knew who
they were and where they lived;
the phrase has become
embedded in the Province and

Farewell and Thank You
E Companion Wayne....

there are few who would not
associate the expression with the
Grand Superintendent.

As leader of the Holy Royal Arch
Province, he brought his energy
and enthusiasm to bear in
everything that he did for the
Order, keeping his promise from
his Installation that he would
take the Holy Royal Arch forward
by a process of evolution rather
than revolution and that “What
you see is what you get!”

In May 2011, he was appointed
as one of two sitting Grand
Superintendents to the
Committee of General Purposes
of Supreme Grand Chapter.

At the Convocation of Installed
First Principals, the Province was
able to present a cheque for
£65,000, as part of the Royal
College of Surgeons appeal
during the Royal Arch
Bicentenary. This was a
fundraising effort that our Grand
Superintendent spearheaded
with his usual passion which was
instrumental in securing such an
outstanding achievement.

His excellent relationship with his
counterpart in the Province of
Bristol was central to bring a
demonstration of the Ceremony
of the Veils to this Province for
what was a memorable evening
for all those in attendance - it
qualified under the daily
advancement in Masonic
knowledge.

E Comp Wayne was honoured to
become the First Principal of

Probity Chapter Chapter of
Probity in the Province of
Cambridgeshire — membership
of this prestigious Chapter is
restricted to Grand
Superintendents , their Deputies
and other senior Royal Arch
Masons predominantly based in
the Eastern Provinces. He is
currently First Principal of the
Peace and Harmony Chapter in
the Province of Warwickshire
which serves a similar purpose
for the Royal Arch Provinces in
the West Midlands and beyond.
Technology has held no fear for
our Grand Superintendent as he
has taken to Twitter or as he
prefers to call it Intertwit to
spread the Holy Royal Arch
message.

One of his major achievements,
is rewriting and producing a
Welcome To Royal Arch Brochure
which is given to all Exaltees; this
took many rewrites but it is so
good at helping the new Exaltee
start to understand the Holy
Royal Arch that it has been
adopted by other Provinces. This
brochure is coupled with the
informative Next Step For A
Master Mason leaflet which helps
to explain to the Master Mason
why the Holy Royal Arch is the
completion of their journey in
Pure Antient Masonry.

The HRA will be forever grateful
and appreciative of the
tremendous contribution and
efforts of E Comp Wayne
Williams as its Grand
Superintendent. We wish you a
very enjoyable retirement and
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News From

Holy Royal Arch

As was announced at

Quarterly Communication in
December 2017, E Comp
James Boughton is to be
appointed as Grand
Superintendent in and over
the Holy Royal Arch Province
of Northamptonshire on
February 28th at a special
Convocation of The
Provincial Grand Chapter.

E Comp James' journey in
Freemasonry began in 1985
when he was initiated into
Heigham Lodge in Rushden
and became Worshipful
Master in 1992. His journey
in the Craft culminated in
being appointed as Assistant
Provincial Grand Master in
2012, an appointment
which he served with great
success for four years and
became very well known to
all across our Province.
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....And Welcome to the New
Grand Superintendent

The importance of the Holy
Royal Arch was not wasted
on him and it was in 1987
that E Comp James
completed his journey in
Pure Antient Masonry when
he was exalted info
Pemberton Chapter and
three years later he became
a joining member of
Whytewell Chapter, passing
through the Chairs of both
Chapters between 1993 and
1997. He served both
Chapters as Assistant
Director of Ceremonies and
then Director of Ceremonies.
In 1998, he received a first
appointment in Provincial
Grand Chapter when he
became Past Provincial
Grand Registrar and then in
2003, he was appointed
Provincial Grand Scribe
Nehemiah which he served
with some considerable
distinction.

After a short break from his
appointment as Assistant
Provincial Grand Master, our
Grand Superintendent
invited E Comp James to
become the 2nd Provincial
Grand Principal in June
2017; it was a challenge that
he relished and has taken on
with his customary energy
and passion.

E Comp James said, "l am
looking forward to this new
challenge, to encourage
others to join us in
experiencing the joys of the
Supreme Degree of the Holy
Royal Arch, the culmination
of Pure Ancient Freemasonry.
It will not be an easy task to
follow in the footsteps of E
Comp Wayne, however, | am
looking to build on the
tremendous work that he has
done for the Holy Royal Arch
over the last ten years”

On the appointment of his
successor, E Comp Wayne
said "January 31st will be a
sad day for me personally
but | have the comfort and
satisfaction of knowing that
my successor is a true Royal
Arch Mason through and
through. Jim and | have
known each other for some
50 years plus, our Masonic
careers have followed the
same course in recent years
and | have no doubts
whatsoever that he will prove
a very worthy Grand
Superintendent. He will
continue to take the Royal
Arch Province forward with
the help and the support |
know that he will receive"
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PSA Testing

Two successful PSA
Testing sessions have
now been held in The
Province under the
auspices of the
Graham Fulford

Charitable Trust. The
retiring ME Grand
Superintendent has
been pleased to
promote this initiative
in recognition of the
wonderful support he
has received
throughout Province
and the generous
contributions made to

| worked with the
| initiative for the last

___'rgﬁ 12/18 months and

. 1

the Royal Arch
Provincial Charity over
recent years.

No less than 125
Companions and their
Guests were in
attendance in
Northampton in
November, with a
further 120 at
Peterborough in
February.

The ME Grand
Superintendent was
delighted with the
response and the
support shown at and
can confidently look
forward to similar
responses for any
future testing sessions
to come. He expressed
his grateful thanks to E
Comp Mike Green
and E Comp David
Smith for their
tireless efforts. E
Comp Mike has

deserves our special
thanks.

Companions will be
advised in due course as
and when future tests
are planned in their
locality. We all hope that
some form of re-
assurance and a degree
of comfort will be given
to all participants who
take advantage of the
testing initiative and will
help to point us all in the
right direction should
any further advice or
guidance be required.
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News from The LAMS

Peterborough LAMS

Peterborough LAMS
was formed in 2003
after the move to
Ellindon Masonic
Centre from North
Street and its aim was
mainly to provide
friendship and social
activities for Masons'
wives, daughters and
widows.

Our first meeting was
over a cup of tea and
biscuits and since then
we have grown to our
present
membership of 62.
Friends of LAM's are
very welcome and
eligible to apply for
Membership which
must be proposed
by a Member.

Meetings take place
on the 1st Monday
of each month at
19.30 at Ellindon.
In addition, we
have Coffee
Mornings on the

3rd Thursday of each
month at 10.30 a.m.
and, for those with lots
of enthusiasm, there
are exercise classes on
Wednesdays.

The main objective of
our organisation is to
arrange social activities
for our Members and
to raise funds
supporting not only
Peterborough Masons
and the good work(s)
they accomplish but,

our own selected
charitable causes as
well which, this year,
are The Phoenix School
for Children with
Profound and Severe
Multiple Learning
Difficulties, Talking
Newspapers and
Heltwate School. Since
we were formed we
have donated £27,100
to Ellindon Masonic
Centre.
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The society of Lady Associate Masons

NDI
We have had a busy year
starting with a New Year's
party for LAMS and their
friends. There have been
a number of fascinating
speakers with topics
ranging from Diamonds
& Pearls, Cakes for
Royalty, Stuart Orme (a
popular local historian)
on the life of Richard lll,
Peterborough 'Blue
Plagues' and this month,
High Security Prisons by
Michael Flanagan (right)
who, although speaking
on a very interesting and
serious subject, managed
to inject a sense of
humour into the evening.

Outings for Members,
families and friends
included a trip to the

theatre to see Mama Mia
and a very popular and
successful day out to
Stoke Bruerne (above) for
a canal trip with delicious
food and great weather.

June saw us back at
Jenny Dunk's home for
our annual summer
coffee morning, and in
July we entertained our
partners to our Annual

Summer Supper at
Ellindon.

Partners, friends and
families are also invited
to our annual Autumn
Coffee Morning where we
have various stalls as well
as tea, coffee and mince
pies. Our next big social
function will be our very
popular Beetle Drive &
Supper which will bring
this year to a close.

In the meantime, we are
looking forward to
welcoming Northampton
& Rushden LAMS for
lunch at Ellindon in May
2018.

For more information on
our activities please see
our website at:
www.ellindonlams.org.uk
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70 YEARS

W.Bro John Gilbert
St Wilfrid Lodge

On the 14th of December 2017, the Assistant Provincial Grand
Master, W.Bro David Burton, visited St Wilfrid Lodge No. 4453
and presented W.Bro John with a 70th Anniversary Certificate.
W.Bro John was initiated info St Wilfrid Lodge No. 4453 at
QOundle on the 17th December 1947. During his Masonic career,
W.Bro John has made a significant contribution to Freemasonry
not only in this Province, but also in London, Surrey and Derbyshire.

60 YEARS

Bro Peter Leslie Sidwell

Medeshamstede

Pemberton

@ PASSWORD

W.Bro Frank Leonard Brierley

SPRING 2018 -
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60 YEARS

W.Bro Brian Sydney Kingston
Vale of Nene

W.Bro Richard Sydenham Smith
Ceres

50 YEARS

W.Bro Michael Raine
W.Bro Roy Keith Bradley
W.Bro Stanley Robert Goakes
W.Bro Anthony John Engel
W.Bro James Collin Jackson
| W.Bro John Peter Scott Abey
~ W.Bro John Hallum
Bro James Alexander Higgins

AND HUNTINGDONSHIRE

Buckby Castle
Vale of Nene
St Peter's
Abington

Ceres

John Pyel
Thistle and Rose
Ferraria

PASSWORD @
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2018 / 2019 Active Officers

Maxwell William Bayes ProvGM Lodge Of St James 6838
Charles Anthony Bennett DepProvGM De la Pre 1911
David John Burton AsstProvGM Petriburg 8767
Luigi Orsi AsstProvGM Lodge of St Paul 6516
Robert lan Cox ProvSGW Lactodorum 8526
Anthony Edward Elsey ProvJGW St Peter's 442
John Simmons ProvGChap Scout 9814
David Charles Watson ProvGTreas Lodge of Perseverance 455
Paul Roger Winchester ProvGReg Grand Junction Lodge 9775
Michael Caseman - Jones ProvGSec Waynflete 4452
Dale Robert Gilbert ProvGDC Risedene 6532
Simon Clifford Gordon Perry ProvGSwdB St Ivo 2684
Gerald Edward Hill ProvGSuptWks Gates of Billing 9309
Paul James Slater ProvDepGDC Lodge of Perseverance 455
Thomas Simon Webster ProvDepGDC Petriburg 8767
Gerald McLaughlin ProvGAIm De la Pre 1911
Gerald Raymond Crawford ProvGChSiwd Grey Friars 4990
Duncan Philip Childs ProvGMen Lodge of Perseverance 455
William Murray Caswell ProvGOrat Lodge of Perseverance 455
Peter Charles Cooke ProvSGD Wentworth 737
John Richard Flavill ProvSGD Fitzwilliam 2533
Jeffrey Edward Callaghan ProvSGD Pemberton 3039
Clive Dudley Stainer ProvSGD Waynflete 4452
Kevin John Day ProviGD John Pyel 5195
Mark Robinson ProvJGD Old Northamptonian 5694
John Lee Allen ProvJGD Lodge of St Paul 6516
Philip John Ireson ProvJGD Hamtune 9601
William Thomas Diggins ProvAGSec Lodge of St George 9578
Kevin Anthony Reynolds ProvAGDC St Ivo 2684
Paul Anthony Hoffmann ProvAGDC Thomas Deacon 9126
Jack Christopher Summerfield ProvAGDC Corbie 9155
William John Abram ProvAGDC Satoris 9497
Christopher Hugh Winfield ProvGOrg Cytringan 4048
Kevin Leslie Brumfield ProvGStdB St Peter's 442
Terence Roy Oldfield ProvGStdB Lactodorum 8526
Paul Bernard Justice ProvAGStdB Buckby Castle 8932
John Douglas Fergusson ProvGPurs Anglo Scottish 8844
Andrew Michael Walker ProvGStwd Euston 2283
Vincent James Tindale ProvGStwd Fitzwilliam 2533
Robin John Beeby ProvGStwd Cytringan 4048
Mark Antony Smith ProvGStwd Medeshampstede 6104
Daglish Graham Rodger ProvGStwd Ferraria 8489
Simon Daryl Colin Key ProvGStwd Lactodorum 8526
Edward Storey ProvGStwd Lodge of Unity 9495
Stephen John Quincey ProvGStwd Pro Musica 9547
Daryll James Swainson PPGStwd Chicheley 607
Gregory Keith Bagniuk PPGStwd Wentworth 737
Marco Brian Gaudino Curran PPGStwd Hatton 3041
Martin John Whatton PPGStwd Old Wellingburian 5570
Derek Leonard Watts PPGStwd Risdene 6532
Nicholas Beville Hood PPGStwd Burghley 9364
John Thomas Wooding ProvGTyler* Cytringan 4048

PASSWORD
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*Rosette appointment
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